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Mass times in Warminster and Mere:-

St.George’s, Warminster – Saturday 6 pm (Vigil);  Sunday 8 am 10 am
St. Mary’s, Mere – Friday 10 am;   Saturday 5.30 pm

Dr Harding’s Surgery every Monday at  the Memorial Hall except Bank Holidays 5-6 pm.
Due to pressure of work the Surgery at Silton, Bourton, is unable to accept repeat orders for
medication by telephone. Please bring your orders to Memorial Hall Surgery the week before
they are due so that the Doctor can collect them.

Dustbin Day every Monday for Bank Holiday changes see Wiltshire Council web site
Mother & Toddlers every Tuesday 10.00 am to 12 noon.

Useful telephone Nos.: The Village Shop: 844206; The Post Office: 845040; The Pub: 844207;
Memorial Hall bookings – Mel Thomas 845111 ; Dr. Andrew Murrison MP: 01225 358584 or
murrisona@parliament.uk:  Mere Link Scheme 01747 860096;
Rev. Carol Wilson-Barker 01747 861859
Maiden Bradley Parish News: contributions are welcome in any format. E-Mail:
pat@visa-office.com

Diary August 2015

1st Sat  Beer & Music Festival – Somerset Arms                     All Day
2nd  Sun  Holy Communion – Church                           10.00 am
3rd    Mon Black Box & Blue Bin Collection                  7.00 am
   Bingo – Memorial Hall                     7.30 for 8.00 pm
5th    Wed Prayer Meeting - Church                    6.30 pm
6th Thu  Lunch Club Outing to Isle of Wight                     8.45 am
9th  Sun  Matins – Church                         10.00 am
10th Mon  Household Waste Collection
                     (& Garden Waste for Green Bin owners)                   7.00 am
12th Wed  Mobile Library – Somerset Arms         9.35-9.55 am

Prayer Meeting – Church                       6.30 pm
15th  Sat  Film  – The Second Best Exotic Marigold Hotel  -
   Memorial Hall                         7.00 for 7.30 pm
16th  Sun  No Church Service at All Saints’ –
   Benefice Service at St Mary’s,  West Knoyle                     10.30 am
17th  Mon Black Box & Blue Bins Collection                   7.00 am
19th Wed Prayer Meeting – Church                      6.30 pm
20th   Copy day for articles for August News to pat@visa-office.com
22nd Sat  Village Produce Show – Memorial Hall                  2.00 pm
23rd Sun  Show Service – Memorial Hall                      10.00 am
24th  Mon  Household Waste Collection                    7.00 am
         (& Garden Waste for Green Bin owners )
25th Tue   Welcome Club Outing to Windsor                  9.00 am
26th Wed Mobile Library – Somerset Arms         9.35-9.45 am
   Prayer Meeting – Church                     6.30 pm
29-31st  Sat-Mon    Art Exhibition – Memorial Hall - each day -     10.00 am - 4.00 pm
30th Sun  Holy Communion - Church                       10.00 am
31st  Mon  Black Box & Blue Bin Collection                   7.00 am



From the Editor

Pete Dean is no stranger to sightings of rare ornithological migrant visitors and can be counted
on to assist displaced fledglings accordingly, so when one young swift fell from the nest located
in the eaves of his house, he decided to continue to rear it, feeding it on a variety of insects and
some cat food!  The front cover photograph is taken seconds prior to the bird taking its first free
flight from the Recreation Ground, where it successfully joined a swirl of other fledging swifts.

I can hardly believe that it is fifteen years since I walked the West Highland Way but thanks to
Mark and Wendy’s narrative and photographs of their recent walk, I was able to relive it somewhat.
Ray and Carol’s epic bike ride sounds like another magnificent challenge achieved, but what about
the youth of our community?  Is there anyone out there who is doing the Duke of Edinburgh’s
Award or another stimulating adventure?

 845397
pat@visa-office.com

News from the Bell Tower

We would like to hear from anyone, at
any age, who would like to join us in the
Bell Tower for bell ringing practice on a
Tuesday evening from 7.30 to 9pm.
Beginners are welcome and will be
coached by experienced ringers.  We
ring for church services on request at
Maiden Bradley Church but also visit
other local churches to experience the
different bells and most towers locally
have six bells.  We socialise with other
towers for a Christmas Dinner event and
generally have a great time.
If you are interested in joining the Tower or would like to make a curiosity visit, just turn up on
practice night.
We would like to report that £900.00 was donated to the  Dorothy House Hospice and £1000 to
our village church following the funeral of Henry Crabbe, Bell Captain for many years at Maiden
Bradley.  A commemorative plaque is to be installed in the Tower to mark his devotion to bell
ringing and his many contributions to the life of the village.

Pat Kennedy

Churchyard Comeback (Gardening)

Any volunteers are most welcome to join in to maintain the grounds around our Church.  Grass
cutting, strimming, pruning, weeding paths, tidying etc.  We need to keep the grounds looking
beautiful surrounding our lovely Church.
If you are interested in helping, please contact: Stephen Buston – 844478 –
stephenbuston@hotmail.com



MY SPRING WATCH

Spring in The Rank starts toward the end of
March and this year was no exception.  The Violet
Oil Beetles make an appearance and after an
intensive period  of mating disappear from view
until next spring however the common frog (Rana
Temporaia) seems to know exactly where to look
for them and two or three of these picture book
frogs have spent a lot of time stalking the oil
beetles on the front garden of 64 during late
March and early April.

We had a family of what may have been Bank
Voles however these may have fallen foul to the
rising cat population as has the Yellow Necked Field Mouse and neither  species have been seen
since mid- April maybe they will turn up again next spring again.

Regarding birds; 9th May - Swifts arrived which is
the same day as last year.
More Blackbirds this year than last. However no
Song Thrushes until this week and three fledglings
have ben resident on the Nap and have since
moved on with a sighting in the back garden of 64.
Cuckoo was heard this year on 11th May and for
several days thereafter, which is a recovery from
last year when it was quite absent.
The lone Red Kite evident over head in the early
part of the year seems to have a mate and has
reared two or three fledglings which have been

seen above the fields flanking Bradley Lane at silage harvest time having flying training but being
harassed by Rooks and Crows and  a single Buzzard. The  Red Kites have appeared to have
withdrawn I guess discretion being the better part of valour.
Greater Spotted Woodpecker with 2 fledglings have discovered the peanuts and have been down
most days.
Legend has it that there are three species  of
Sparrow  - House, Hedge and  Tree. The House
Sparrow (Domesticus) and the Hedge Sparrow
(Dunnock) are in abundance this year with
successful broods being produced. However, the
Tree Sparrow I think is a myth having watched and
been satisfied that none of these birds have
appeared in The Rank however maybe further
afield. Swifts again have occupied 7 nesting sites
between 66 and 63 The Rank hopefully they will
have a good breeding season. However, one
casualty a young Swift fell out of its nest and is
being reared by Peter Dean who is feeding it on flies and other live foodstuff under the guidance
of the RSPB this little chap has been named Taylor and has been ringed.

James Kennedy



Saturday 12th September 2015
-  between 10.00 am and 6.00 pm -

in aid of Wiltshire Historic Churches Trust

We live in an  ideal county for Riding or Striding.   In big towns like Salisbury, Swindon,
Chippenham or Trowbridge you can visit several churches in a short space of time; or you can
opt for tranquil side-roads that take you through beautiful countryside to picturesque villages
with the church standing proudly at the centre.
In 2014 over £58,000 was raised by enthusiastic participants with ages ranging from 4 to 86.
The more energetic covered over 60 miles and 40 churches, but those who just walked from
their own church to a neighbouring one made an equally valuable contribution.
How about joining in this year on Saturday 12th September?  You don’t have to be a Wiggins
or a Grylls: plan a route that suits your energy level, have a nice day out with family or friends,
and raise some money for your own church and for the Wiltshire Historic Churches Trust, to
enable it to continue offering grants to churches in need of repair.
35% of adults own a bicycle.  If 35% of Wiltshire church-goers pumped up their tyres, recruited
a few sponsors (the other 65%?) and joined the Ride+Stride adventure, our churches would in
one single day benefit from a huge financial boost.   No bicycle?  Walking between one church
and another constitutes participation in Ride+Stride, and most sponsors are generous enough
to reward even the shortest of journeys.

Prizes
Wiltshire is one of the few counties to offer prizes for successful Riders and Striders.  Thanks
to the generosity of Lord Brooke of Sutton Mandeville, there are two trophies:
The Brooke Cup and £500 goes to the best all-round parish with runner-up prizes of £100 and
£50.
A Junior Group Cup, plus £100, is awarded to the parish with the most successful group of under
18's  (£50 to the runner-up).
In addition cash prizes are awarded to the best achieving cyclists and walkers from different
age groups.

Further details and sponsorship forms are available from:
Victoria de Maré  -    844695

POPPY APPEAL COORDINATOR for Maiden Bradley

Sarah Neish has kindly agreed to take over from
me as the coordinator of the Royal British
Legion’s Poppy Appeal here in Maiden Bradley.
Sarah has been a serving officer herself.  I have
often written to thank you so much for supporting
each year’s Appeal.  I would like to take one last
opportunity to say it again!  An amazing village
full of exceedingly generous people, generous of
time and effort, who work very hard to support
those in need of a helping hand.

Pippa Brierley



News From the Hall

Our Memorial garden is in full bloom and is drawing a lot of compliments on how it has lifted that
part of the High Street. It’s all down to the work of one or two who put a lot of time and effort into
it.
If you would like to have a plaque on one of the logs please contact Mel Thomas or any other
committee member.

26 people sat down to a Fish & Chip lunch, which was cooked in and served from the new
kitchen. This proved to be a great success.
We also had another weekend of Cream Teams, again well supported on the Saturday but the
weather on the Sunday was not conducive to Cream Teas, watch out for the boards, for future
dates.
Along with the teas we started to show the BBC documentary “Sailing” which was filmed whilst
Wid Graham was HMS Ark Royal’s captain.

Don’t forget to get your entries in for the Produce show on the 22nd August. If you’re not entering
anything, then come along and support the organizers, who will have put a great deal of time
and effort into it.
We shall also be drawing the Summer Draw tickets, prizes include,
£250 Holiday Voucher, £100.00, DAB radio and a very special bottle of Vodka, plus more. Tickets
are on sale in the shop and from any committee member.

Over the Bank holiday weekend 29th, 30th & 31st we have our first Maiden Bradley Art Festival,
10.00 am-4.00 pm each day. Exhibiting will be several of the village’s artists, please come along
and see their artwork.

We’ll be showing “The 2nd Best Marigold Hotel” on Saturday 15th August, come along and enjoy
a very good night out just for a FIVER

The Memorial Hall AGM will be held on Monday 14th September at 7.30 pm all are welcome.
Any members of the community who would like to join the committee should contact Mel Thomas,
before this date.

Mel Thomas  - Chairman



Village Hall Lottery

May
1st   Susanna Brigden               £22,13                 2nd    A. Brierly                             £11.05
3rd   Dave Francis                         £6.70               4th    Jim Boulter                           £4.37

June
1st    Sophie Scott                      £22.13                2nd    Trudi Udell                         £11.05
3rd   Vicki Olding                          £6.70                4th     B. Glastonbury                    £4.37

Since 1998 the lottery has brought in a total of £17962.00 to help maintain the village hall.
Therefore £8981.00 has gone to the village hall and the same amount in prize money.

If you would like to help support your Village Hall, please get in contact with John Priestner on
844244 who has some spare numbers. Only 50p per number per month, you can have more
than one number. Half the draw’s income goes to the Village Hall and half goes in prizes.

Welcome Club

Our June trip took us to Exmouth, once again in brilliant weather.  We stopped for coffee at the
Oak Tea Rooms at Monkton, a comparatively recent addition to our schedule and a good one!
We arrived at Exmouth at midday and set about hunting out suitable lunch venues, after which
the Land Train proved popular and an ideal way to look around.  Our driver took us to Sidmouth
for afternoon tea and from there back on the coach where we headed to the Eagle Inn, a nightcap,
the raffle and home!
The planned quiz on 16th July became some games of bingo, enjoyed by all, hopefully, and lots
of prizes were won.
We visited Lynmouth in July, this involved a very hairy drive up Porlock Hill (better up than down).
We had some wonderful views of Exmoor and marvelled at the huge numbers of sheep there.
Lynmouth proved to be a pretty spot and we had good times looking around.  Our return journey
took us back over parts of Exmoor to the Pipers Pub at Ashcott for much needed refreshments,
the raffle of course, and back home.
There will not be a hall meeting in August but we will have a trip on 25th August, destination
Windsor, so do join us!

Chris Short  847373

MAIDEN BRADLEY SHOW ENTRIES

Just a little reminder to all parishioners to look out your
show schedule and decide which classes you would like
to enter.

All entries are accepted during the week leading up to
the show. We are looking forward to having a record
number of entries.

Sue and John



The West Highland Way – A journey to remember

We set out on Saturday 11th from Milngavie (Pronounced Mul-guy) into a slightly dreary typical
Scottish summer’s day, the trail was clearly marked and there were a good number of walkers around.
Quite quickly the promise of the Highlands could be seen, with teases of the hills and distant views
of the Mountains to come. A stop at the pub for lunch and feet out for a much needed airing was
welcomed. We ended the first day at Kip in the Kirk, Drymen; a fabulous bunkhouse and soon met
a band of fellow walkers for a pub supper.

Day 2 we headed towards Conic hill, our first climb, with the trepidation of heavy rain over the Loch
ahead and new friend Thymen from Holland. I prayed it would pass us by for the climb but as soon
as we started the accent we were in a zero visibility rain belt. We trudged to the top with forced grins.
After a small detour to the summit of the hill, we were blessed with a tease of a view over the Loch
and the promise of blue skies of which we were duly rewarded with a panoramic view of the Long
Loch Lomond.  Another lunch stop of gorgeous toasties and we pressed on to Rowardennan and a
stunning old Lodge on the shores of Loch Lomond as the venue of our stay at the Youth Hostel.
Day 3, led us along the shores of Loch Lomond, which seemed to last  forever, a real scramble over
rocky outcrops and over large tree roots, climbing ladders and boulders with midges to pester every
stop for a boot lace, or a rummage in the backpack. We pushed on to Inversnaid and took a long
detour to the most gorgeous Bunkhouse in a converted Chapel to take lunch under cover from the
wee Midges. We were rewarded with a top class lunch and my first try of Haggis, Neeps & Tatties
with a sumptuous whiskey cream sauce. Pushing on over the scramble that is the shores of the Loch
we found ourselves on a secluded beach (see photo attached), the wind had dropped and the sun
appeared making for a magical retreat where we rested and recharged our batteries.

Day 4, After a fabulous & favourite stay at Beinglas
farm, in a very basic little wooden wigwam and a feed
of hearty curry and a few beers the night before, we
set off for Tyndrum, through a beautiful wide valley
overlooking The Munroes of Crainlarich ; Ben More
& Stob Binnein (1165m). Emotions were running high
as we walked through this stunning and awe inspiring
land. A real sense of how big & beautiful this world is
filled us both. We stopped for coffee at a small
campsite in the valley and made friends with a plucky
little Female Chaffinch who took shortbread crumbs
from Wendy’s boot, while this could happen in any
city park somehow the connection felt different out
here in Scotland’s wilderness. We arrived tired at
Tyndrum where we stayed in a wee Hobbit house
(wooden barrel cabin).
Day 5 – The big day, 20 miles from Tyndrum to
Kingshouse, over Rannoch Moor. We had prayed for
good weather for this day as it is the most exposed
section of the way and I really didn’t want to spend 9

hours walking in the wind and rain. Thank fully we were rewarded with a light breeze and blue skies.
We started early and had the trail to ourselves, meeting beautiful, gentle yet huge Highland cattle
along the way, continuing over the picturesque Bridge of Orchy and onto Rannoch Moor. Here the
only sound was the wind and the crunch of our boots on the path could be heard. Britain’s largest
wilderness is magical place and it almost feels like an intrusion to be there. I wanted to hover so as
not to make any noise. Our feet ached and the painkillers came out finally we saw the welcome site
of the Kingshouse hotel at the head of Glen Coe under the majesty of my favourite brute of a Munro,
Buachaille Etive Mor. The night ended with music, dancing & possibly too much Malt Whiskey with
fellow walkers  in the bar of the Kingshouse hotel.



West Highland Way- Continued

Day 6 – A shorter day and through Glen Coe, the site of the Massacre of the MacDonald clan
which took place in 1692.  The Glen still seems to hold the air of battle within it and being my 4th

visit to what is my favourite wild place in Scotland I still sense the emotions in the hills around us.
Coming over the Moor yesterday and seeing Buachaille Etive Mor, made me feel like I was
marching into battle, the heart rate rises, the step increases. I almost hear cries of battle ready
Highlanders. Today we climb to the Devils staircase where at the summit (and highest point of
the way at 1850ft) we are rewarded with the most stunning views and we believe to be a glimpse
of Ben Nevis in the distance. We descend after soaking in the summit for almost 2 hours, my head
now thankfully clearing of the night before. Into Kinlochleven, the site of a redundant Aluminium
smelter and it’s dramatic hydro plant running cutting alien like through the green of the valley and
another hearty pub meal with new friends ended with more singing together in the hostel before
bed.
Day 7 – Our last day and despite the 80 miles covered so far our morning was spent trying not to

feel sad that it was the last day. We had made
so many good friends along the way, shared
many stories of our day’s walks and the sites
and feelings we experienced. It felt like we
had become a community of walkers, a band
of Brothers of the wilderness. We headed
towards the base of Britain’s highest
Mountain after our last hearty Full Scottish
Breakfast! And into one of the only days of
rain we had over all 7 days. Determined to
stay in my shorts we pressed on to be
rewarded with spine tingling views of Ben
Nevis, “with his hat on” (shrouded in cloud at
the summit) as one of our fellow ‘waylanders’
commented. Coming into Fort William, cars
passed us by and the return to civilisation was

unwanted and intrusive to the peace we had found in the hills for 7 days. This feeling soon subsided
when we reached the town and shared elated celebration of completing the walk with each other
and many of the band of walkers we had met on the way. The night ended in the wee small hours
after much conversation, refreshments and dancing with our merry ‘Waylander’ friends.

The way had been more than a walk, much more, a journey into the wilderness, a retreat into our
own selves, time to think, time to be. Time that will never be forgotten.

Day 8 - The Ben! Waking with thick heads was maybe not the best way to start an accent on
Britain’s highest mountain but the celebrations of the night before were not regretful. The weather
forecast was mixed, with stories of 60mph winds, -10c summit conditions mixed with, it might clear
up this afternoon!? We stayed in bed a while longer and left just after 11, stocking up on Butter
tablet, Shortbread and other Highland sweeties from a charity stall in town to keep us going along
with a flask of coffee and all our winter gear ready for the summit. It rained on and off and we saw
more people coming down the mountain soaked and cold and looking very downbeat than those
going up. Progress was slow and steady. Visibility was poor. After several hours of climbing we
reached the ravine towards the Lochan and was met with the strongest winds I have ever
experienced, the wind was moving our feet as we lifted them to take the next step. We pushed
on to the Lochan and stopped to put our next layer of clothing on under our waterproofs. Reports
from those descending were not good and the wind was apparently worse as you climbed. Being
pushed around by this torrent of a force was scary, and alone with no guide we made the difficult
decision, and the right decision to head back.



Continued from pg. 8 - We are not experienced Mountaineers and the Mountain will always be
there. Wendy was bitterly disappointed but as I reminded her, this only means we have to come
back to Scotland again very soon to try for the summit, our spirits lifted a little and  the Nevis Inn
was a welcome site as we came back to the Glen, a couple of pints of Scottish brew left us both
feeling a whole lot better. We both agreed we will be back.

Our trip was self-funded and done without support of a guide or group. We started alone, just the
2 of us but ended with so many new friends. The way is well marked and the terrain and distance
while challenging at times it achievable to anyone with good fitness and sound boots.

Both Wendy and myself would like to thank everyone who has sponsored us, our 3 charities;
Positive action on Cancer, Mama Upendo &
Crohns & Colitis UK. If you would like to
sponsor you can find forms in the village pub
& shop or go online at Virgin money giving
and search for Mark Lucas-Phillips, or follow
the link below;
http://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/fundraiser-
web/fundraiser/showFundraiserProfilePage.a
ction?userUrl=MarstonFoods&isTeam=true&
d-49489-p=2
Many thanks, Mark & Wendy Lucas-Phillips



Cycling Down the Danube - Ray & Carol Kenzie



Cycling Down the Danube -

For our cycling holiday this year we cycled 600 miles down the Danube from its source in
Germany to Vienna in Austria.  The cycle route is part of Eurovelo route 6 which goes from St
Nazaire on the Atlantic coast, all the way to the estuary of the Danube on the Black Sea.

The part we completed last year down the Loire in France and the part down the Danube in
Germany and Austria are the most popular and most well supported by excellent signage,
dedicated well surfaced cycle paths and cyclist tourist infrastructure.

The key word on our cycle trips is “down” and our route started at 700 metres above sea level
in Donaueschingen and finished at about 200 metres in Vienna (with a few small “blips” in
between).

The scenery varied from quiet paths along the small river and adjacent fields at the beginning,
then rocky gorges and beautiful towns and cathedral cities and finally to the majestic river
sweeping past vineyards and wooded slopes dotted with castles and monasteries before
arriving in Vienna, one of the most beautiful cities in Europe. As is often the case in Europe
(unlike the UK), the cycle paths were almost always traffic free and finished in perfectly smooth
tarmac.

This year we “cheated” slightly and took the bikes on the car to the start, then cycled in four day
stints followed by a “rest” day when I would catch a train back to the last stop to retrieve the car
… and so on.  This meant that we only needed to carry clothes for four days and could fill the
boot up with dirty washing instead of carrying it in our panniers!

We have tried to give a flavour of our trip in the attached photos but if anyone is interested in a
similar holiday we will be pleased to share our experiences.

Ray & Carol Kenzie

Recipe
Quick Salad Dressing

1 oz butter
1 oz flour
¼ pint milk
¼ pint water
½ teaspoon dried basil
Salt and pepper
1 egg yolk
2 tbsp fresh lemon juice

Melt the butter in a saucepan, stir in the flour
and cook for one minute.  Gradually mix in
the milk and water and bring to the boil
stirring continuously.

Stir in the basil and seasoning and remove from the heat.
Beat the egg yolk and lemon juice together and add 2 tablespoons of the hot sauce, mix and
then add to the rest of the sauce, returning the pan to the heat, stirring continuously and not
allowing the mixture to boil.

Leave to cool before dressing the salad.



Parish Council 14th July 2015

Recreation Consultation
Parishioners are asked if they can take time to complete the enclosed consultation paper and
return in the SAE provided. The Parish Council is reviewing the needs for Maiden Bradley
Community. This consultation is aimed at finding out what these are in Maiden Bradley for the
next 15 years. It is hoped that parishioners being party to the process of formulating the future
plans for the parish will mean the Community obtains its full potential use of its rural area.
It must though be accepted that resources of the Parish Council are limited both financially and
in people power. Many proposals may require funding which will need to be sought through
grants. However much can be achieved by local residents working together to start new projects
or maintain existing so your thoughts may help improve the quality of life enjoyed in the parish for
the future generations.

Rights of Way
The Parish Council is seeking volunteers to report back any issues found along the Rights of
Ways within the parish. If you regularly walk these and wish to help in this project please contact
your local Councillor or the Parish Clerk. Contact details are listed below:

If any Parishioner sees or is aware of anything which they feel needs attention in and
around the parish highways, they are requested to contact Wiltshire Council land line
number 0300 456 0105. Or use the Wiltshire Council App that can be downloaded.

Items for the next Agenda – Recreational Area consultation replies, receipt of second Precept
Payment, ½ yearly Budget check and Quality Scheme final documentation approval.

Date of the next meeting- The Council agreed that Tuesday 8th September 2015 would be the
date of the next Parish Council meeting. As always, the Parish Council meeting will be open at
the start with an opportunity for members of the public to ask questions or make comments on
any matter. The web site Southwilts.com (Maiden Bradley) can be accessed to read a copy of the
Agenda and Minutes electronically or copies are displayed on the Community Notice Board at the
village shop.  Sarah Jeffries can be contacted by email: maidenbradley@virginmedia.com   or
phone: 01985 213436 Parish Clerk 9 Beech Grove Warminster BA12 0AB

Ready, set, go!

The great British summer is here.
The sun is out and the days are longer, it’s the perfect opportunity to get active, pick up a new
hobby and support your local community while enjoying the great outdoors. At Volunteer Centre
Wiltshire we can help you find that perfect opportunity you are looking for this summer.
Do you like bikes? Would you like to meet new people who also share your passion? The Bike
Workshop from Julian House Wiltshire are looking for volunteers to help out within their growing
social enterprise project.
Summer school holidays? Volunteer with Splash and engage with young people through dance
workshops, art sessions, wildlife projects, extreme sports, and food projects. Splash Projects are
run at various venues throughout Wiltshire and take place throughout the School Holidays.
How about helping others enjoy the summer? CTSW need volunteer drivers to transport people
with limited mobility. You can make a real difference in someone’s life this summer, don’t miss
your chance to do something outstanding.
If you are interested in any of these opportunities or would like to know what else is out there
waiting for you, don’t hesitate to call us on 0845 521 6224 or email us on
volunteer@developecs.org.uk.
Volunteer Centre Wiltshire is run by DEVELOP, for more information visit our website
www.volunteercentrewiltshire.org.uk, registered charity number 1096008.



Tuesday night is music at the
Somerset Arms normally starting
around 9:00pm.

On 7th July   the assembled
audience listened freely to the
music and vocals of Frank’s Band
specialising in mood music and
jazz. It was very entertaining and
a pleasure to listen to music well
 presented and played by the band
and vocalist. I understand they are
coming again Tuesday 12th August



Expert Tree Care
Skilled Pruning

Felling
Stump Removal

Qualified & Insured

Free Tree Health Survey
And Quotes

Local pre-school Leaping Frogs has finalised
the plans for its new site in Zeals. Now called
Leaping Frogs Day Nursery the successful
pre-school will be expanding to provide full
daycare facilities from September 2012.
If you are interested in registering your child
or baby with Leaping Frogs and would like to
chat to someone about joining, please call
Victoria or Becky on 01747840373
or visit our web site www.leapingfrogs.org for
more information.

01985 214320
95 Frome Road

Maiden Bradley, BA12 7JA



Friendly and professional veterinary
practice dealing with small animals;

equine & farm cases.

01373 836186
info@bellevue-vets.co.uk
www.bellevue-vets.co.uk

Millards Hill, Trudoxhill, Frome, Somerset ; BA11 5DW



Elizabeth Gittoes

Registered
Osteopath

Consultat ion by prior
arrangement. Please cal l

El i zabeth to make an
appointment.

Email: lizgittoes@yahoo.co.uk
Telephone: 01747 840496

The Old Polic e House St
Bourt on, BA12 6QG.

enquires@egmartin.co.uk



Taking the time to offer you attentive, personal, local
service for your Insurance, pensions and investments

Call our friendly team for an
insurance quotation on 01985
845116 or pop in

NFU Mutual Office,
Perry Farm,
Maiden Bradley,
Warminster, Wiltshire,
BA12 7JD

R  i n  g  J  a  n  o  n  0 1 9 8 5 8 4 4 7 7 5

NFU MUTUAL IN
WARMINSTER I S
PROUD TO BE
ASSOCIATED WITH
MAIDEN BRADLEY
PARISH NEWS NFU Mutual

Agent of the National Farmers Union Mutual Insurance Society Limited. It’s about time

Finalist
2013

Love food?
Love The Bath Arms

Fresh local & seasonal menus.
Award-winning restaurant and cosy bar.

Available for breakfast, lunch & dinner, every
day.

The Bath Arms
Horningsham, Warminster, Wiltshire BA12 7LY
01985 844308 www.batharms.co.uk

I s  y  o  u  r  z  i p  b  r o  k  e  n  ? A r e y  o  u  r t  r o  u  s e  r s  t o  o  lo  n  g  ?
F a  n  c y  d  r e  s  s  f o  r  a  s p  e  c  i a  l  o  c  c  a  s io  n  ?
A l s o , s o  f  t  t o  y  s , s o  f  t  f  u  r  n  is h  i n  g  s ,
r e - e  n  a  c  t  m  e  n  t  c  o  s  t  u  m  e  s . A n  y  s e  w  i n  g  j o  b  c  o  n  s id  e  r e  d  . R  e  a  s o  n
a  b  le  r a  t e  s .

T  h  e  S  e w  in  g  L  a  d  y



Rural Business Services was established in 1997 to provide
professional book-keeping and administration services for
small to medium sized rural based businesses. In addition

we offer first class Project Management, sound sensible
Business Administration & Financial Solutions together with

Board Level Financial Management Experience. No matter
how small or big your requirement is we can tailor support to

suit your business needs either on or off site.

For more information or to discuss your requirements contact
Lucinda Stokes on 01985 844017

www.ruralaffairs.co.uk • email: lucinda@ruralaffairs.co.uk




